
 
Village of Clarksville 

Planning Commission Minutes 
          June 16th, 2016 
 
A regular monthly meeting of the Clarksville Planning Commission was held on June 16th 2016, at the 
Clarksville Village Hall.  Secretary Jami Manszewski called the meeting to order at 7:00. 
 
 
 Planning Commissioners present – Vice Chair Nicole Nordhof (arrived late), Jami Manszewski, Diane 
Sheldon, Rick Culp and Ex Officio Bonnie Main. Absent- Chairperson Bob Blocher and Brian Reser. 
 
There were no public comment. 
 
Minutes of the May 19th, 2016 meeting were read and approved. 
 
Bonnie provided a Council report: 

 It was accepted for a $15,000.00 crack sealing bid by Ionia County Road Commission. 

 The Village Council accepted a $4,547.28 bid from Electrical Unlimited LLC to update lighting at 
Village Hall. Consumers Energy rebate will be submitted by contractor credited back to village. 

  It was motioned and supported that the operating tax millage to be levied to reflect the millage 
reduction fraction 0.9825 reducing the current millage rate to 9.0778. 

 Presentation was also given by Ionia County Sheriff Deputy Michael Veenstra regarding 
neighborhood crime watch program, village planning commission will research further and make 
recommendation to council. 

 
 
Jami reported that Project Clarksville members met last month to discuss possibly fundraising to build a 
sign on Klahn’s property at 96 to promote the Village.  
 
It was recommended by the Planning Commission that more information should be gathered before 
presenting the Neighborhood Watch Program to the council. It was discussed that Planning 
Commissioners should ask residents for a head count on whom would be interested. It was also 
discussed that monthly NW reports would be added to the Planning Commission agendas if passed. 
 
The current Master Plan presentations on assigned sections, was tabled until next Planning Commission 
meeting.   
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:59pm. 
The next Planning Commission meeting will be held July 21st, 2016. 

Submitted by Jami Manszewski, Secretary 
 
 


